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POST-AWARD REQUIREMENTS 

Financial and Program Management 

§ 600.310 Purpose of financial and pro-
gram management. 

Sections 600.311 through 600.318 pre-
scribe standards for financial manage-
ment systems; methods for making 
payments; and rules for cost sharing 
and matching, program income, revi-
sions to budgets and program plans, 
audits, allowable costs, and fee and 
profit. 

§ 600.311 Standards for financial man-
agement systems. 

(a) Recipients are encouraged to use 
existing financial management sys-
tems to the extent that the systems 
comply with Generally Accepted Ac-
counting Principles (GAAP) and the 
minimum standards in this section. At 
a minimum, a recipient’s financial 
management system must provide: 

(1) Effective control of all funds. Con-
trol systems must be adequate to en-
sure that costs charged to Federal 
funds and those counted as the recipi-
ent’s cost share or match are con-
sistent with requirements for cost rea-
sonableness, allowability, and 
allocability in the applicable cost prin-
ciples (see § 600.317) and in the terms 
and conditions of the award. 

(2) Accurate, current and complete 
records that document, for each project 
funded wholly or in part with Federal 
funds, the source and application of the 
Federal funds and the recipient’s re-
quired cost share or match. These 
records must: 

(i) Contain information about re-
ceipts, authorizations, assets, expendi-
tures, program income, and interest. 

(ii) Be adequate to make comparisons 
of outlays with amounts budgeted for 
each award (as required for pro-
grammatic and financial reporting 
under § 600.341). Where appropriate, fi-
nancial information should be related 
to performance and unit cost data. 

(3) To the extent that advance pay-
ments are authorized under § 600.312, 
procedures that minimize the time 
elapsing between the transfer of funds 
to the recipient from the Government 
and the recipient’s disbursement of the 
funds for program purposes. 

(4) A system to support charges to 
Federal awards for salaries and wages, 
whether treated as direct or indirect 
costs. If employees work on multiple 
activities or cost objectives, a distribu-
tion of their salaries and wages must 
be supported by personnel activity re-
ports which: 

(i) Reflect an after the fact distribu-
tion of the actual activity of each em-
ployee. 

(ii) Account for the total activity for 
which each employee is compensated. 

(iii) Are prepared at least monthly, 
and coincide with one or more pay peri-
ods. 

(b) If the Federal Government guar-
antees or insures the repayment of 
money borrowed by the recipient, DOE, 
at its discretion, may require adequate 
bonding and insurance if the bonding 
and insurance requirements of the re-
cipient are not deemed adequate to 
protect the interest of the Federal Gov-
ernment. 

(c) DOE may require adequate fidel-
ity bond coverage if the recipient lacks 
sufficient coverage to protect the Fed-
eral Government’s interest. 

(d) If bonds are required in the situa-
tions described in paragraphs (b) and 
(c) of this section, the bonds must be 
obtained from companies holding cer-
tificates of authority as acceptable 
sureties, as prescribed in 31 CFR part 
223, ‘‘Surety Companies Doing Business 
with the United States.’’ 

§ 600.312 Payment. 
(a) Methods available. Payment meth-

ods for awards with for-profit organiza-
tions are: 

(1) Reimbursement. Under this method, 
the recipient requests reimbursement 
for costs incurred during a particular 
time period. In cases where the recipi-
ent submits requests for payment to 
the contracting officer, the DOE pay-
ment office reimburses the recipient by 
electronic funds transfer after approval 
of the request by the designated con-
tracting officer. 

(2) Advance payments. Under this 
method, DOE makes a payment to a re-
cipient based upon projections of the 
recipient’s cash needs. The payment 
generally is made upon the recipient’s 
request, although predetermined pay-
ment schedules may be used when the 
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timing of the recipient’s needs to dis-
burse funds can be predicted in advance 
with sufficient accuracy to ensure com-
pliance with paragraph (b)(2)(iii) of this 
section. 

(b) Selecting a method. (1) The pre-
ferred payment method is the reim-
bursement method, as described in 
paragraph (a)(1) of this section. 

(2) Advance payments, as described in 
paragraph (a)(2) of this section, may be 
used in exceptional circumstances, sub-
ject to the following conditions: 

(i) The contracting officer, in con-
sultation with the program official, de-
termines in writing that advance pay-
ments are necessary or will materially 
contribute to the probability of success 
of the project contemplated under the 
award (e.g., as startup funds for a 
project performed by a newly formed 
company). 

(ii) Cash advances must be limited to 
the minimum amounts needed to carry 
out the program. 

(iii) Recipients and DOE must main-
tain procedures to ensure that the tim-
ing of cash advances is as close as is 
administratively feasible to the recipi-
ents’ disbursements of the funds for 
program purposes, including direct pro-
gram or project costs and the propor-
tionate share of any allowable indirect 
costs. 

(iv) Recipients must maintain ad-
vance payments of Federal funds in in-
terest-bearing accounts, and remit an-
nually the interest earned to the con-
tracting officer for return to the De-
partment of Treasury’s miscellaneous 
receipts account, unless one of the fol-
lowing applies: 

(A) The recipient receives less than 
$120,000 in Federal awards per year. 

(B) The best reasonably available in-
terest bearing account would not be ex-
pected to earn interest in excess of $250 
per year on Federal cash balances. 

(C) The depository would require an 
average or minimum balance so high 
that establishing an interest bearing 
account would not be feasible, given 
the expected Federal and non-Federal 
cash resources. 

(c) Frequency of payments. For either 
reimbursements or advance payments, 
recipients may submit requests for 
payment monthly, or more often if au-
thorized by the contracting officer. 

(d) Forms for requesting payment. DOE 
may authorize recipients to use the 
SF–270, ‘‘Request for Advance or Reim-
bursement;’’ the SF–271, ‘‘Outlay Re-
port and Request for Reimbursement 
for Construction Programs;’’ or pre-
scribe other forms or formats as nec-
essary. 

(e) Timeliness of payments. Payments 
normally will be made within 30 cal-
endar days of the receipt of a recipi-
ent’s request for reimbursement or ad-
vance by the office designated to re-
ceive the request, unless the billing is 
improper. 

(f) Precedence of other available funds. 
Recipients must disburse funds avail-
able from program income, rebates, re-
funds, contract settlements, audit re-
coveries, credits, discounts, and inter-
est earned on such funds before re-
questing additional cash payments. 

(g) Withholding of payments. Unless 
otherwise required by statute, con-
tracting officers may not withhold pay-
ments for proper charges made by re-
cipients during the project period for 
reasons other than the following: 

(1) A recipient failed to comply with 
project objectives, the terms and con-
ditions of the award, or Federal report-
ing requirements, in which case the 
contracting officer may suspend pay-
ments in accordance with § 600.352. 

(2) The recipient is delinquent on a 
debt to the United States (see defini-
tions of ‘‘debt’’ and ‘‘delinquent debt’’ 
in 32 CFR 22.105). In that case, the con-
tracting officer may, upon reasonable 
notice, withhold payments to the re-
cipient until the debt owed is resolved. 

§ 600.313 Cost sharing or matching. 
(a) Acceptable contributions. All con-

tributions, including cash contribu-
tions and third party in-kind contribu-
tions, must be accepted as part of the 
recipient’s cost sharing or matching if 
such contributions meet all of the fol-
lowing criteria: 

(1) They are verifiable from the re-
cipient’s records. 

(2) They are not included as contribu-
tions for any other federally-assisted 
project or program. 

(3) They are necessary and reasonable 
for proper and efficient accomplish-
ment of project or program objectives. 

(4) They are allowable under § 600.317. 
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